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10th March, 2023 
2023 Calendar 

Monday 13th March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Saturday 18th March Dahlia & Arts 50th anniversary (theme – GOLD) 

Monday 20th March Grades 3-4 Kung Fu and Grades 4-5-6 Chinese Dragon 
dance 

2pm School Council AGM and meeting 

  
March 17th -27th Naplan grades 3 & 5 

Friday 24th March Grades 3-6 soccer clinics 8.45-12.15 

Harmony Day celebration (cultural clothing /wear orange) 
1.45-3pm 

Friday 31st March 2.40pm assembly (preps to lead) 

Tuesday 4th April Raffle tickets due back at school 

Raffle drawn 
Thursday 6th  April Whole School Cross Country – Lake Tom Thumb 

1.15pm end of term 1 
Friday 7th April Good Friday/School Holidays 

  Term 2 

Monday 24th April First day of term 2 

Tuesday 25th April ANZAC Day public holiday – no school 

Wednesday 26th April Grades prep-2 Teddy Bear Hospital visit 11am -1pm 

(bring a teddy) 
Monday 8th May Pupil free Day – Math learning 

Friday 12th May Mother’s Day stall 

Thursday 18th May Whole school Photo day 



 

2023 Term dates  

Term 1 - Monday January 30th – Thursday April 6th   

Term 2 - April 24th – June 23rd  

Term 3 - July 10th – September 15th   

Term 4 - October 2nd – December 20th  

 
Labour Day Holiday 
Just a reminder that this Monday 13th March is a public holiday. Enjoy your long weekend. See everyone on 
Tuesday.  

Football/Soccer clinics 
Grades 3-6 students will participate in a 45minute soccer clinic run by Football Victoria on Friday 24th March. This is also 
the same day as our Harmony Day so grades 3-6 students will need to have school 
sports clothes for the morning then change into cultural clothes after the clinic. They 
can wear orange all day. 

Dahlia and Arts – Saturday 18th March 
The Eaglehawk dahlia and arts festival is back. This year is the 50th year so the 
theme is ‘GOLD’. The school has been invited to participate. Students from prep-6 
are invited to join the parade and students in grades 3-6 be part of the relay on Sat-
urday morning. Notes have gone home, 

 so please return by next Tuesday 7th March so we can plan and 
prepare. 

Easter Raffle 
Raffle books have gone home this week. More tickets are 
available from the office. Please sell both sides of the raffle 
tickets. Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5 so each book is worth $10
-$12 

Each year as part of our fundraising we run an Easter raffle. We 
are kindly seeking donations (eggs, blocks of chocolate, picture 
books, coloring books, textas, craft items, soft toys etc), to assist 
us to create some amazing prizes.  Donations can be given at the 
gate or left at the office. 

Harmony Day/Week 

Harmony Day is celebrated each year in March. The theme for 2023 is ‘Living in Harmony’.  

Harmony Week is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together Australians from all different back-
grounds. 

It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. 

Eaglehawk primary will celebrate Harmony Day on Friday 24th March. Students can either dress up to represent a culture 
or wear orange.   

Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Week. Traditionally, orange signifies social communication and 
meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect.  

Each team (prep, 1/2, 3/4, and 4/5/6) will choose a country, and in the afternoon, classes will visit different rooms to learn 
about the country. (Children can dress up in any culture or orange)  

Prep – Italy 

Grades 1/2– India 

Grades 3/4– China 

Grades 5/6– Karen 



Hats and Uniform 

It has been wonderful to see our students proudly wearing our 
school uniform. School uniforms create a sense of belonging, pride 
and equality. As part of our sunsmart policy students must wear a 
school hat to play until the end of May. Hats may be left at school in 
student lockers or bag boxes.  Students without a school hat during 
Term 1 will be required to play at our undercover area in the shade. 
Hats are available from the office $17.  

Reading Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who have completed 
25 nights of reading already. 

Alfie M, Isla D, Zane N, Bentley H O. Malachi B, Tyler M M 
 

Emily M, Sage B, Evie S, Malia S,  
Sophie S 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations Ellie 

Last Friday, Ellie celebrated her wedding day. On behalf of 
the school community, we would like to congratulate Ellie 
& Michael, wishing them all the very best. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aerosol Cans 

For the health and safety of all in our  
community, the use of aerosol can,  
deodorants or perfumes are  
NOT PERMITTED at school or on any 
school excursions as they are a potential 
trigger for asthma attacks and are an OHS 
risk as they are a flammable substance. 
Any students who may need to ‘freshen up’ 
during the day will need to use a roll on  
deodorant. 
Thank you for considering the health and 
safety of everyone at our school. 



Updates from the Classroom: 
Prep with Sophie and Monique 
Prep update 

Preps students have survived a whole week of full days at school, Well done Preps! 

In the classroom this week we have been working on reading and writing the words ‘look’ and ‘at’.  
During reading students have been working on looking at the picture before they read and using their pointer 
finger to track as they read. In Maths, students have been practising counting forwards and backwards.  
Students have also been working on ordering numbers from smallest to largest.  

In inquiry this week, we have learnt more about friendships, discussing how we can make friends. Students 
had specific questions they had to ask a peer they were paired with in order to get to know the person.  

Another busy week in the Prep room! 

Grade 1/2 with Ellie and Amber 
The grade 1/2 have been buzzing with a lot of learning this week! In reading we have been practicing our  
fluency by using punctuation marks to help us to read our sentences. We have also been continuing with our 
predictions and summaries as we read. It’s been very exciting to see that the reading stamina in the children is 
beginning to increase! In writing we have been continuing with the narrative genre and have produced some 
fantastic stories this week based on the writing prompt ‘I woke up and there was a Pokemon standing in my 
bedroom!’ Our maths learning has progressed with the concepts of ‘half’ and how to represent this on a  
number line. We are also practicing finding number patterns on a scaled number line. 

Grade 3/4 with Stacee and Jess 

In Reading this week in the 3/4 area students have been reading a variety of fictional 
texts. We have been learning to summarise important parts of the text and identifying 
the plot, character actions and the resolution of the problem.  

In Writing, students have been planning and developing narratives. We have been 
focusing on having a plan before beginning our writing and including a beginning, a 
clear problem or problems and a solution in our narratives. 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in Maths students have been learning to half numbers that require  
renaming to help plot these on a number line. Students have also loved playing our 
fluency game of the week called ‘Greater than’. 

 

In Wellbeing, we have been continuing how we can identify own emotions and how 
we can respond to them in a variety of ways. 



Grade 4/5/6 Tayla And Nick 

We have had a busy week in the 4/5/6 classrooms, settling back into school after camp last week! 

Numeracy- In maths we have been learning about equivalent fractions and to make equivalent fractions using 
unlike denominators.  

Literacy- In reading and writing we have continued our focus around narratives. We have written stories based 
on ‘the day were everything went wrong’ and revised and edited, paying particular attention to our ideas, word 
choice and sentence fluency.  

The year 4/5 class also had the opportunity to show the prep students the school garden! They showed them 
what has been growing, how we compost and introduced them to the school chickens!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4/5 Tayla- Class Leader’s Update 

Today 4/5 Tayla spelt HERO and earnt a pyjama day!  

We all worked together as a team to have good attendance and to earn a special day.  
So we have all come together to thank each other and we are all going to have a great day!! 

By Jasey T and Evan Mc 



PE with Mr Weymouth 

Preps: 

Students have continued to work on building their skills with their locomotor abilities. We have been learning 
different relay style games where they have been showcasing their skills with running, skipping, hopping etc.  

1-6: 

Students are continuing to build their ball bouncing skills through a variety of small sided games. They will be 
assessed on their learning next week before moving on to learning the correct techniques for different athletic 
events in preparation for the school athletics day next term. 

From Chinese with Ivy 

Grade Prep 

Grade Prep students had their first Chinese lesson, where they were introduced to the Chinese language and 
learned to distinguish it from the English language. 

 

Grade 1&2  

The Grade 1 and 2 students focused on learning about Chinese pronouns such as 他
tā

(he)，她
tā

(she)，它
tā

(it)，我
wǒ

(I)，你
nǐ

(you). They wrote these pronouns in their books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Grade 3&4  

The Grade 3 and 4 students were reviewing the Chinese numbers 1-99. They can now count and recognize the 
numbers 1-10 in Chinese and are able to listen to a Chinese number and translate it into English. 

 

Grade 5&6  

The Grade 5 and 6 students spent the week learning new Chinese occupations, such as 科
kē

学
xué

家
jiā

(scientist), 音
yīn

乐
yuè

家
jiā

(musician), 作
zuò

家
jiā

(writer), 网
wǎng

红
hóng

(influencer), 球
qiú

员
yuán

(ball player), 电
diàn

竞
jìng

运
yùn

动
dòng

员
yuán

(e-sport player)。 



Art with Jasmine 

Preps had a lovely time layering different shapes and colours of tissue paper and then painting on it with water.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/2s created some wonderful self portraits using oil pastels. They worked really hard this week to make their 
images bolder, colouring in all those white bits!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3/4s completed their mixed media self- portraits. The combination of torn paper and black oil pastel created 
some very dramatic and expressive pieces. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6s began their self- portrait in charcoal, working from a photo of themselves. They are exploring the different 
ways we can use charcoal, for example shading and creating contrast.   

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 



 



 



 



Special Lunch - Friday 17th March 

**Please detach and hand this slip into the office by Thursday 16th March 9am. 
Chicken Fried Rice $3 

 

  

Student Name Class Chicken 

Fried Rice 

$3 

Prima 

Apple/ 

Sunshine 

Punch $1 

Snack 

Bar 

$1.00 

Zooper 

Dooper 

$1.00 

Total 

1. 

  

          $ 

2. 

  

          $ 

3. 

  

          $ 

4. 

  

          $ 

5. 

  

          $ 

          Total  

Enclosed 

$ 



 

 

  

Student of the Week  

Class Student of the Week Attendance 
Award 

Prep Monique &  
Sophie 

Learning Award -  

Alfie M - for his amazing independent writing. Alfie wrote his sentence 
about golf all by himself, writing his known words and sounding out 
words he didn’t know. Well done Alfie! 

Carter C 

Grade 1/2 Amber Value Award: (Learner): Holly W– For coming in to the classroom each 
morning this week with a smile on her face, and for doing her best to 
have a positive attitude towards her learning. 

Kenzie N  

Grade 1/2 Ellie Value award: Bella - learning award for excellent work in all areas, espe-
cially reading! Bella gets started with her learning straight away and al-
ways offers her ideas during whole class learning. 

 

Value award: Dylan T - learning award for outstanding work in our maths 
sessions. Dylan perseveres when he is faced with a challenge and always 
tries his best! 

Sophie S  

 

Josh B  

Grade 3/4 Jess Tayah W always using her learning time effectively and regularly asking 
for help when she is unsure of a task. Keep up the great work Tayah  

Aulia Paw  

Grade 3/4 Stacee Community Award  

Hailie S for being a helpful member of our classroom. Well done Hailie, 
keep up the great work! 

Harrison Sharp 

Grade 4/5 Tayla Shelby C- For her positive attitude on school camp. Even when faced with 
a challenge, Shelby remained positive and gave everything her best shot! 
Well done, Shelby.  

Indy R  

Grade 5/6 Nick Learning: Arabella  

In writing Arabella strives to produce amazing narratives, always revising 
her work, and using writing trait resources to produce the best work she 
can.  

Ethan S  


